Staff Council Minutes
February 17, 2005
2:00 p.m.  Fireplace Room
Present:  Pat Allen, Lucy Burns, Jared Burton, Billy Gant, Debi Griffin, Mary Harper, Sarah Justice, Dave Kline, Linda Lally, Cheryl Lewars,  Leslie Maxie-Ashford, Bruce Moore, Laura Richardson, Marilyn Staples, Joyce Stephenson, Michele Thomas, James Vargo, and Pat Wheeler.

Absent:  Cheryl Love, Leigh Sherrill, Shannon Delaney,

1.  Opening remarks were presented by Dr. McGowan concerning the Board of Trustees and several general topics.   

· Dr. McGowan indicated that he will relay pertinent information from meetings of the Board of Trustees to the Staff Council today and in the future.  

· Regarding our inquiry about having a Staff Council member on the Board of Trustees, Dr. McGowan explained that the Board must be an independent body of members of the public that has responsibility to hold the University in the public trust.  Because the Staff Council represents a specific constituency, our participation could be considered a conflict of interest.  In addition, Dr. McGowan said staff members are represented on the Board of Trustees by the Departmental Vice Presidents. 

· In general, Dr. McGowan talked about university news and issues that are keeping him busy.  The topics included Fall 2005 enrollment, strategic planning, new Biochemistry program, Catholic values, and fundraising for stadium.  

2.  Review of minutes from the January 13th Staff Council meeting.  Minutes were accepted and will be posted on the Staff Council website.
3.  Lynn Bynum, advisor for the Staff Council, answered several of our questions.  

Q:  What were the determining factors in the decision that the Staff Council would consist of 21 members.

A:  Lynn said from her considerable experience with boards, 21 makes a good size for a working board.  The number was actually determined by identifying 10 specific business areas and adding 11 members at large.  We are not locked into this number.
Q:  How was it determined that each council member would be required to serve on two committees?  

A:  Lynn said the intent was to have enough people on each committee to generate ideas and share the workload.  We are not locked into this number. 
Q:  Please clarify the snow policy.
A:  The long standing policy of the University is for all staff members to show up.  You must, however, use your best judgment about traveling on hazardous roads.   Lynn also said that staff members who decide not to come in on a snow day may use either a vacation day or a sick day (as approved by their supervisor).

Q:  What is the status of the Employee Handbook and of the proposed Development Workshop for the Staff Council?

A:  Lynn is meeting with the attorney tomorrow to go over the Employee Handbook.  Doris Tegart and Lynn have agreed to facilitate a board development workshop, but no date has been determined.  
4.  Committee Reports 

· Communications Committee -  Sarah Justice:     The staff survey answers around a staff newsletter indicate most want electronic delivery with 2nd choice as posted on the website.  Most want once a quarter.  The committee plans to publish the first newsletter mid April.  The feature article will be “What is the role of the staff council”.  The newsletter will include who is new, who is retiring, a calendar of events, and may spotlight one staff member. Sarah asked for each Staff Council committee to write a short article for the newsletter.  Sarah also said the committee is very pleased with the Bellarmine Today email.  The Staff Council directed the Secretary to post the tabulated results of the survey on the website.  
· Employee Affairs & Benefits Committee – Mary Harper:     The staff survey results indicate the most important benefits concerns (in order) are:  vacation & sick leave, salary, health insurance, and tuition.  After acknowledging that the Staff Council can recommend and advise, but not create policy, Mary said her committee is preparing a proposal on our vacation/sick leave policy.  She will discuss it with Lynn first, then present it to the next Staff Council meeting.  
· Social and Community Activities Committee – Michele Thomas:     Michele said the survey shows the majority of staff would like to attend a monthly breakfast.  The committee may put together a request for funds for either a picnic or an ice cream social.  The committee would like to raise funds, perhaps with a cookbook, for social events, but will clear that with IA. before beginning any fundraising activities.  
· Staff Development Committee – Leslie Maxie-Ashford:  Leslie reviewed the survey results concerning staff development opportunities.  The committee is working on a partnership with Kyle Kerkemeyer (Nursing) to create a staff health and wellness website that will include timely health information and a good health self-assessment tool.  The committee narrowed a list of possible workshop topics to:  Advanced Outlook, Security and Personal Safety, Health and Wellness issues, and tax returns.

· Nominating/Elections/Bylaws Committee – Lucy Burns reported for Cheryl Love, the new chair of this committee.  They are using another university staff council bylaws as a guide.  They are continuing to review and revamp our bylaws and may present a draft at our next meeting. 
5.  An opening on the Coordinating Committee occurred when Derick Hill resigned from the Staff Council.  Sarah Justice was nominated to fill the spot.  All voted yes and Sarah accepted.  
6.  Meeting adjourned.  All remaining items will be placed on the March 17th agenda.  

Note:  The next Staff Council  meeting will be March 17th in the Everett Room.    
